
SPRING  2023 

The Messenger 
NEWSLETTER OF THE EASTERN REGION FAMILY AND COMMUNITY EDUCATION 

Greetings from your President 
by Cindy Mishtal, TAFCE Eastern Region President 

Happy Spring FCE ladies and gents. My name is 
Cindy Mishtal, and I am honored to be your new 
Eastern Region President. I will do my best to 
fulfill the duties required for this position. So, if 
you have any questions, please let me know. I 
have been emailing the county presidents and I 
hope they have been forwarding the 
information to their clubs. If you have not 
received my emails and you are a county 
president, please contact me. 

Well, do you think that spring is around the 
corner? I hope so, because my favorite thing to 
do in spring is attend camp. This year camp will 
be held in Crossville at the Clyde M. York 4H 
Training Center on Wednesday, May 24 through 
Friday, May 26. The theme is "Springing into 
Summer 2023." This year there will be a hat 
contest during our banquet. Find a hat, spruce 
it up, and join in the fun. Our mission focus is 
House of Hope in Crossville, TN. There is a list in 
your camp package of their need. We have an 
updated list of their needs that I have emailed 
to your county presidents.  

There is a new cultural arts tag form that you 
will need to use. Also, we have added some new 
categories too. Here is our website: 
fafce.tennessee.edu.  Remember to enter your 
projects at your regions cultural arts event.  

What's New 

PRESIDENT'S NOTE 

COUNTY NEWS 

CULTURAL ARTS FORMS 

SPRING CAMP 
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SPRING 2023 

Greetings from your President 
EASTERN REGION FCE OFFICERS 2023 cont. 

Mark your calendar for TAFCE State 
Conference Sunday, November 12 
through Wednesday, November 15, 
2023. Eastern Region will be hosting 
this year at the Marriott Meadow 
View Conference Resort in Kingsport. 
The theme is "Spread Your Wings 
with FCE.". Each county has a part in 
preparing for this conference. The 
chair of each committee will be 
contacting the county president for 
help, so please support them to the 
best of your ability. 

Your Eastern Region Board has been 
working really hard to make these 2 
event success. 
Thank you all for everything you do 
for this side of Tennessee. Hope to 
see you soon. 

Cindy Mishtal 
Eastern Region President 
cmishtal@comcast.net 
423-462-4924 

Cindy Mishtal President 

Ella Parker VP of Public Policy 

Leslie Sharp VP of Programs 

Marti Agler Treasurer 

Pat King Secretary 

Linda Kitchell Action Chair 

Barbara Nuckols Cultural Arts 

Jean Cross Education 

Sharon Clapp Fashion Review 

Pat King Communications 

Joyce Ernst Past President Advisor 
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SPRING 2023 

Notes from the Bean Counter 

by Marti Agler, TAFCE Eastern Region Treasurer 

Weather is warmer, flowers are blooming, birds 
are making babies, and we all know what those 
signs mean: the time for Eastern Region Spring 
Camp at the historic Alvin York 4-H Camp is near! 
What a great lineup of classes and activities the 
committee has put together! There is definitely 
something for every member to learn and enjoy. 
Please encourage some of your newer members 
to attend the class on TRAFCE Programs. That 
class will be a fun method to become educated 
on the best way to participate in all the 
programs available to members, clubs, and 
councils. 

Remember your registrations for Camp and your 
chosen classes are due to me by May 8, the 
camp staff will not be able to accommodate you 
if we don’t report your attendance by that date. 
Also, note that your payment is nonrefundable 
but can be transferred to another member. Be 
sure you bring to camp the funds for your chosen 
fee paid classes, those are paid directly to the 
instructors for reimbursement of the supplies 
purchased. 

As soon as you finish camp, you will need to turn 
your focus on your entries for Cultural Arts and 
Fashion Revue.Remember that both programs 
have revised lists for 2023, exciting new 
categories will allow for even more creativity on 
the part of our members! 

Thank you to all those members who sent a 
response to the Eastern Region Needs Survey 
conducted for the Regional Board by our Eastern 
Region Agent/Advisors. It is only when members 
tell us what they want their FCE to be that we 
can plan events and activities that please. Your 
responses, comments, and requests serve as our 
guide. 

· 

Notes from the Bean Counter 

cont. 

I hope you treasurers have added a column 
to your County Membership List to include 
the year the member joined. We are 
beginning the collection of that 
information to allow us to honor members 
who have been FCE'ers for various periods 
of time. After all, being a member of a FCE 
club for 10, 15, or 25 years is a commitment 
that deserves recognition. 

See everyone at camp! 
Marti 

UPDATES FROM FASHION REVIEW 

CHAIR 

BY SHARON CLAPP 

Members of TAFCE: Please look over 
the new list of items for the Fashion 
Revue. Try an apron or casual, maybe 
children's casual or better wear, etc. 
Wardrobe accessory can be easier if 

you choose to knit or crochet a scarf, 
hat, etc. Encourage one another to 
participate this year. 

Follow the guidelines and fill out the 
personal data sheet (Print). If you have 
any problems filling it out, please ask 
for help (agent or officers in clubs or 
me). The agent should have the 
Judging Scoresheet or your county 
president. 

Let's have a greater showing! 
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SPRING 2023 

NEWS FROM THE COUNTIES 

BLOUNT, MCMINN AND 

MONROE COUNTY FCE 

Several counties visited Sweetwater Valley 
Farms. 

MEIGS COUNTY 

Happy Spring Everyone! We began our year 
planning new projects and are excited to be 
involved this year. In February we made a 
visit to the Sweetwater Valley Farm where 
we were shown their process of robotic 
milking. We learned all about their farming 
procedures and even viewed some of their 
cows at their leisure. It was a fascinating 
experience and afterwards we tested some 
of their farm fresh cheese. It was very 
educational and lots of fun! 

We visited the Decatur Wellness and 
Rehabilitation Center where we made 
Easter Bonnets and hats for some of their 
residents. It was a lot of fun and smiles were 
shared all around. We are also making 
fidget quilts to help the Alzheimer patients. 

We will be having our Spring Rally, April 
19th, with our Ten Mile Club in Ten Mile. We 
will have a speaker from Coordinated 
Charities in Athens. Looking forward to 
sharing with our sister club. Everyone have a 
happy spring! 

Pat King, President 
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SPRING 2023 

Here are the rules, categories, and new forms for Cultural Arts. You should be 
preparing your projects for your upcoming county cultural arts events. 

Barbara Nuckols, Cultural Arts 
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SPRING 2023 

See your County Agent for full FCE Spring Camp packet. 
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SPRING 2023 

Dates to Remember 

April 20-21 FCL training in Lebanon, TN 
May 15 Day of the Family 
May 24-26 FCE Spring Conference in Crossville, TN 
June 1 CVU's due to Ella Parker 
June 1 50 Year Member application due 
July 1 Best of the Best due to Ella Parker 
July 1 FCL due to Ella Parker 
July 1 Creative Writing due to Jean Cross 

TAFCE Mission Statement: 
To strengthen the home and 
community by improving the 

quality of life of individuals and 
families through continuing 

education, leadership development, 
and community service. 

All dates, forms, contacts and information 
can be found on the TAFCE Website. 
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